Vicar General Vicar General 429 East

Diocese of Erie

429 East Grandview Boulevard Post Office Box 10397 Erie, Pennsylvania 16514-0397

August 26, 2024

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ:

I ask for your support of the Catholic Education Collection being taken up on the weekend of September 14-15.

This annual second collection supports lifelong education and faith formation opportunities for everyone throughout our diocese. Please generously support this collection. You play an integral part in our success in nurturing growth in the minds, hearts and spirits of the faithful.

Half of the funds raised from this collection remain in your parish to support your local education and faith formation programs. The other half is used across the diocese for ministry and leadership training, technology support, creative projects in faith formation, as well as tuition assistance for families attending Catholic schools. A small portion also supports The Catholic University of America.

Thank you for your generosity. Contributions can be made directly at your parish or online at https://www.eriercd.org/cec.html.

Be assured of my prayers for you and your family.

Sincerely yours in Christ,

Rev. Nícholas J. Rouch

The Very Reverend Nicholas J. Rouch, STD Vicar General